CONSOLIDATED FIRE DEPARTMENTS OF ENFIELD

CHAIRMAN:  Mark Zarcaro

V. CHAIRMAN:  

MEMBERS:  Commissioner Beck



Captain Bertrand
Commissioner Bourque 


Commissioner Bouthiette

           D. Chief Hurley 



D. Chief Prajzner

           Commissioner Tallarita

A Special Meeting of the Consolidation Committee was held on December 12, 2024 at the North Thompsonville fire station.

Those present from the Consolidation Committee were Chairman Zarcaro, Commissioner Beck, Captain Bertrand, Commissioner Bourque, Commissioner Bouthiette, D. Chief Hurley, and Recording Secretary Guyette. 

The meeting started at 6:30 p.m.  

MINUTES:  The minutes for November 6, 2024 were presented to the Board Members.  A motion to accept the minutes was made by Commissioner Beck and Captain Bertrand made a second to the motion, and a vote was taken.  It was unanimous and the motion carried.  

Dr. Freeman, whom we voted for at the last meeting to run our Consolidation, has obtained a position out of the country.  We will need to research another company.  We will be looking for someone who could execute our stages, supervise the subcommittees, handle the public relations, deal with the state legislation.  This person or company may not need any fire experience.
The Resolution that the Attorneys presented to the departments has been modified by North Thompsonville and Thompsonville, and voted on.  Hazardville and Shaker Pines voted on the original from the Attorney.  Commissioner Beck will send all the Resolutions to the Attorneys for them to consolidate them, and to return with one that all departments can agree on and vote on by all members of their Boards.

The Consolidation Committee needs a new Vice Chairman, with the withdrawal of Enfield Fire Department from the Committee.  Nominations were requested and Captain Bertrand nominated Commissioner Bourque.  There were no other nominations.
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December 12, 2024

The Commission has been offered use of the Housing Authority offices, as they have the ability to do virtual meetings.  Next meeting is scheduled for January 8, 2025 2024 at Enfield Housing Authority, 1 Pearson Way at 6:30 p.m.  
Chairman Zarcaro will organize the Districts Treasurers to begin a Subcommittee for a Consolidated budget.

If any questions from the public are raised, the Committee has agreed that Chairman Zarcaro will be the spokesman for the group.
A motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Captain Bertrand and Commissioner Beck made a second to the motion, and a vote was taken.  It was unanimous and the motion carried.  The meeting was adjourned at 7:20 p.m.








Respectfully submitted,









Margaret Guyette








Recording Secretary

